
VETERARNS OF FOREIGN WARS AUXILIARY 

Extension & Revitalization  

October 2023 
www.vfwauxwi.org   

“Bee the Change”  

• Present a fun report for your Meetings 
• Don’t just read the Monthly Bulletin 
• Help your Auxiliary President with his/her Band section 
• Is your Auxiliary struggling to keep in tune? (Audits, elections etc.) 
• Does your Auxiliary lack melody? (Quorum) 
• Is your Auxiliary out of step? (No participation) 
• Is your Auxiliary not rehearsing regularly? (Holding monthly 

meetings) 
• We are always scouting for new talent and added Sections for our 

band. 
• Bee prepared 
• Bee on time 
• Set Goals 
• Respect others time, talents and opinions 
• Engage all members 
• Get it Right, Practice, Plan your rehearsals! 
• Do a fun activity  
• Visit www.vfwauxiliary.org/resources 

 
 
 I am looking forward to hearing how creative you will  
 be in promoting the Extension & Revitalization program! 
   There are “sweet” rewards waiting for you! 
 

Vicki Newbauer 
Department Chief of Staff 

vnewbauer1950@gmail.com 
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